
 
 

Board Meeting  
June 27, 2013 – Practice Facility 

 
 
 
 
Detail:  The Board had previously approved the replacement of the Kirkman gym floor.  Due to 
the large number of sports using the facility, and the varying needs of each sport, both the 
scheduling of the practices and the facility needs for each sport make it difficult for all teams to 
use the same facility.  Before we move forward with the Kirkman floor replacement, we need to 
identify the sports that will be using the facility.  In order to provide sufficient space and flooring 
needs for each sport, bids have been solicited for the construction of a 100’ x 150’ practice 
facility to be located near the existing clubhouse.  The facility would provide practice space for 
Soccer, Track (throwing), Baseball, and Softball. 
 
Bid requests were sent to local vendors and provided to the Chamber plan room. 
 
 
The following are the bids for the project: 
 
Brentwood (Great Bend) - $362,990 
 
Steel Builders (Great Bend) - $389,873 
 
Wiens (Hutchinson) - $391,500 
 
Harbin (Salina) - $425,700 
 
Construction GT (Wichita) - $514,215 
 
Funding for the construction of the facility would not come from the General fund.  Instructional 
revenue/student fees would pay for the project. 
 

  
 
  
Recommendation: It is recommended that the Board of Trustees approve the bid from 
Brentwood for the construction of the practice facility in the amount of $362,990. 

 
 


